
14 CLOSING REMARKS 

 As this was Alex Joyce’s last Board meeting, the Chief Officer thanked 
him for his contribution to the Board and wished him a happy retirement. 

 The Chair then thanked health care practitioners across Lothian for their 
support relating to his personal health circumstances. 

 


